
Oughton Primary & Nursery School                
November 2023 

Dates will be published on our 
school website: 
www.oughton.herts.sch.uk 

Dates upcoming  
Mon 27th Nov 9am: Parent 
Workshop ‘Dealing with challenging 
children and setting boundaries.’  
Fri 1st Dec after drop off:  Coffee 
Morning for Parents (Lime Room) 
Fri 1st Dec: Non-school uniform 
donation day, see note for more 
info. 
Tues 5th Dec: Year 4 The Great 
British Sewing Beech 
Thurs 7th Dec: Choir trip to 
Cheshire Home 
Tues 12th Dec pm: Sleeping 
Beauty Panto trip, Stevenage - 
Year 4, 5 and 6 
Tues 12th Dec: 9:30am EYFS 
Nativity for Parents 
Wed 13th Dec am: Sleeping 
Beauty Panto trip, Stevenage - 
Year 1, 2 and 3.  
Thurs 14th Dec: Year 1 & 2, 2pm 
Christmas Performance to Parents 
Fri 15th Dec: Christmas Dinner and 
Christmas Jumper Day 
Mon 18th Dec: Year 3, 4, 5 & 6, 
2:30pm Christmas Carol Concert for 
Parents followed on by Christmas 
Tree Festival & Winter Wonderland 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to a new school year etc etc  

Staff News 

We welcome to our team Mrs Prosser who is teaching in Nursery, Mrs Orchard 
who is teaching across the school, Mrs Burke and Mrs Hibbs who have both joined 
our Teaching Assistant team. We welcome back from maternity leave Miss Savage 
who is teaching in Nursery.  

Covid-19 Update 

 

 

Staffing news 

…. 

 

Annual Questionnaire results 

For those of you who were part of our community last year, you will remember that 
we sent out our annual questionnaire in order to gather your views on your child’s 
education at Oughton. Thank you to all those of you who shared your thoughts, 
overall ,we received 97 responses which accounted for 41% of the children we had 
in school in July. Over the holidays, we have collated the responses; these have 
now been shared with the staff, not only in order to see how we can improve what 
we offer but also to share the many positives from the results. Over the next few 
newsletters, I will taking different themes from the questionnaire and giving you an 
insight into what we do already in these areas and also any developments which 
will be happening. By so doing, we hope you will see we have taken any feedback 
you have suggested on board. You will see the first focus about communication 
overleaf. 

 

Attendance 

Please ensure that your child attends school regularly. As with the national 
expectation, our whole school target this year is 96% attendance. We have a 
number of rewards in place to celebrate all those with excellent attendance. Please 
see attached Attendance newsletter for further information. 

If your child is absent from school, you must inform us - ring the office or send a 
ParentMail or email: attendance@oughton.herts.sch.uk in order to explain why 
your child is not in school. We still expect children to attend school if they have a 
cold, sore throat, tummy aches or are tired as absences due to these reasons will 
not be authorised unless there is a medical reason.  Please remember, holidays 
should be booked out of term time and will not be authorised. As a school, we do 
use a Penalty Fines system with the LA and we also involve external agencies 
(Attendance Officers and Children’s Services) when we are concerned about a 
child’s regular absence from school.  

 

 

What ever else you fancy :) 

 

Yours sincerely     

Lisa Clayton   

Headteacher 

Governors 

Our Governors have been busy this 
term meeting subject leaders and 
discussing their Action Plans for this 
year. Some have also met with their 
leader for an official visit, ready to 
update the rest of the Governing 
Body at the end of this term.  

Winner of our Scarecrow Festival 

Well done to Year 2 who designed 
their Art themed Scarecrow as 
Sarah Graham, a Hitchin Artist and 
past Oughton pupil! We invited 
Sarah back to see Year 2’s 
Scarecrow. Earlier on this term, 
Sarah worked with our Year 6 on a 
project to support The Samaritans.  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I would like to say thank you to the Friends of Oughton who have organised school 
events over the last few years. They have now passed a total of £4211.83 to the 
school, as they are unable to continue to run this organisation. However, school 
staff alongside Parent volunteers will continue to plan and run events for the 
children at Oughton.  

We are planning to use some of this money to fund part of our sensory space in 
the KS 2 playground. In early January, work will be starting to repair our outside 
classroom and we are developing a sensory area next to this. The Friends of 
Oughton are also going to fund another Living Eggs experience for the children for 
this year, focusing on ducks, which will be lovely.  

Thank you so much to the committee of the Friends of Oughton who have given up 
hours of their time over the last few years. We have really appreciated your help 
and look forward to continuing to work in partnership.  

Next school event…….Winter Wonderland 

We are planning a Winter Wonderland event after school on Mon 18th December 
alongside our Annual Christmas Tree Festival. To help with this, we have planned 
a non-school uniform donation day on Fri 1st December. In return for wearing    
non-school uniform, please could children bring in a donation for this event:  

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 2: Chocolate donation, anything chocolate, 
without nuts please -all unopened and in date please (for our chocolate tombola). 

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6: Bottle of…..alcohol, soft drink, shampoo, condiment, anything 
in a bottle - all unopened and in date please (for our bottle tombola). 

Charity this term 

I am pleased to say that we have supported two charities this term - we raised 
£81.71 for Macmillan earlier this term and for Children in Need, we raised a total of 
£201.85 for this worthwhile charity. Well done to Bonnie in Year 2 who has raised a 
lot of money for The Princess Trust and donated her hair this month.  

Attendance 

If your child is not in school, please ensure that you send a message via Arbor to 
explain the reason why your child is absent. If you have evidence of a medical 
appointment, please attach this. Attendance below 90% is deemed to be persistent 
absentees and without medical evidence, any further absences will not be 
authorised.  

Well done to Alder (Year 3) and Beech (Year 4) who are ahead of the rest of the 
school in their attendance, having won our weekly competition over the last 3 
weeks between them. Alder have won for 2 weeks running with Beech on their 
heels! Each week, both classes have attendance of over 96% which is our aim for 
all classes. Attendance Ted has been staying with these two classes over the last 
3 weeks and they have had extra playtime too!  

Parental Communication 

Just to remind you, staff are extremely busy teaching children during the school 
day and are unable to call or email during the day. We have had many Parents 
who have emailed in the evening out of school working hours and expect a 
response the following day. This is not often possible. Messages are passed onto 
Teachers during working hours, however, our priority is teaching and first thing in 
the morning, Teachers are organising their lessons. Staff will contact Parents, and 
of course deal with issues, but please be patient.  

If you have a piece of information which is important, involving Safeguarding, 
please come to the front office and staff there will then pass your message to 
someone who will be in touch. We are not often able to meet with Parents 
immediately as most staff are continually working with children and in classes.  

Yours sincerely     

Lisa Clayton   

Headteacher 


